PUBLIC HEARING OF THE NORTH HORNELL VILLAGE BOARD
MONDAY, APRIL 5, 2004, 6:45 P.M.
Mayor Stephen Terry called the hearing to order at 6:45 P.M.
Attendance: Mayor Terry
Trustees. J. Falci, G.Thomas, W. Coleman, and W. McNelis
Village Clerk: M.Heers

Mayor Stephen Terry announced that the purpose of the public hearing was to gather comments
and question from residents concerning the proposed 2004-05 budgets

He explained the following: We will be purchasing a new plow truck, which will cost around 40
thousand dollars, increased the amount of the fire agreement with the Town to $30,000, and we
will buy a sewer cleaner for approximately $27,000.

Mayor Terry noted that we would be getting a $35,000 grant through Senator Kuhl for roadwork
on Cleveland Avenue. We have also had a police car donated from Simmons-Rockwell.

Mr. Giles: We are giving the library $5000.00 and they have now obtained atax on real property
for the library isn’'t that double dipping?

Mayor Terry: We kept it the same as they said that if the municipalities did not, after the tax levy
it would defeat their purpose of keeping the library solvent.

J. Dick: Some of the amount was for a capital project if that is complete they should come back
to the board and explain what they need.

Mrs. Giles: Perhaps another year we could re-think it.
R. Giles: What are your going to do with the old police car?

Fire Chief Chick: The fire department would like to have it to transport firemen to Montour Falls
for training.

Mayor Terry and Board of Trustees will consider the request.
Mayor Terry adjourned the public hearing at 7:05 P.M.

REORGANIZATIONAL MEETING OF THE NORTH HORNELL VILLAGE BOARD
Mayor Terry called the meeting to order at 7:06 P.M.
2004-05 BUDGET.
The 2004 budget was approved on amotion by W.McNelis, second by J. Falci and carried.
FIRE DEPT.

The report of the fire department was approved on amotion by J. Falci, second by G. Thomas
and carried.

Also noted: the annual fire department banquet will be on April 24™ A company called Quick
Curb from Corning iswilling to do some landscaping here in front of the village hall as an
advertisement.

Trustees directed the Fire Chief to find out what will be done and how it will be advertised.
J. Dick; We adopted the 911 map afew months ago and residents have certain requirements such

asthe size of their house number and certain other things, we should inform the village residents
of them. Theregulations are on the 911 web site.



REORGAINZATIONAL MEETING OF THE NORTH HORNELL VILLAGE BOARD
MONDAY, APRIL 5, 2004 (continued)

R Shearer : | liveat 395 Seneca Road and | recently had my water line to the house replaced
and al | get is green water.
Mayo Terry will refer the problem to the City Engineers.
F. Libordi: Has the Town Board contacted the village concerning the property next to Wegmans?
Mayor Terry: there has been no contact.
CORNELL STUDY:

The Board received comment and question from some village residents and they will be
forwarded to Mr. Hattery.

BILLS

The following bills were approved for payment on a motion by J. Falci, second by W. Coleman
and carried.

General fund $16,738.68
Sewer fund 4,609.76

The meeting was adjourned at 7:35 P.M. on amotion by J. Falci, second by W. McNelisand
carried.

M. Heers, Clerk



